

Leone Equestrian Law LLC

Your Legal Questions Answered!

Do you have your own equine legal question that needs answered? Or a situation in which you could really use some advice?

Submit any equestrian legal questions by email here with the subject line "Leone Equestrian Law Q&A."

We'll answer your questions in our monthly newsletter or on the Leone Equestrian Law Facebook page!

In the Community

Next time you're at Spruce Meadows in Calgary, Alberta, keep your eyes out for this new mounting block, donated by Armand Leone and his brothers, Peter and Mark.







The placard reads: "This mounting block has been designed and donated by the Leone Brothers (Armand, Peter, Mark) and dedicated to the athletes of the world competing here at Spruce Meadows in their pursuit of excellence."

Throughout the month of October, Leone Equestrian Law's Armand Leone has weighed in on "the mollification of American show jumping" in a threepart series, published by the Chronicle of the Horse.

Find excerpts and links to the full-text of each article below, and subscribe to the Chronicle of the Horse to read more 'Between Rounds' columns with Armand Leone as they appear.

Part One: In Praise of the Difficult Ones



Recently, several prominent trainers and riders have discussed how the discipline of show jumping has changed, and it has.

Prior to 1950. American show jumping, with its standing martingales and rub classes without time allowed, was a vastly different sport than the one practiced in Europe. Then in the 1970s, Jerry Baker and Gene Mische, along with the renowned course designer

Pamela Carruthers, brought European style grand prix jumping to the United States, and U.S. show jumping embarked on a meteoric rise. The Cleveland Grand Prix and the Tampa Invitational (Fla.) introduced width, water, walls, combinations and banks to our grand prix riders.

Many barns built simulated natural obstacles at home, and the professionals at that time had to learn how to ride, train and jump them. Double ditches, slides, tables, devil's dykes and open waters were all routine jumps in our day. Starting in the 1970s, the American Grand Prix Association developed a year-long series of events across the country. The fences were big, the water wide, and the riding was physical.

Continue reading part one here!

Part Two: Where Did the Grit Go?

Much like our Thelwell ponies and difficult horses taught us physical and mental toughness, the sport itself and the courses demanded it. In the second part of this series, we discuss taking care of the horse and teaching the horse.

Most shows had permanent outside courses for hunter competitions when I started riding as a junior. Devon (Pa.), Junior Essex Troop (N.J.), Ox Ridge (Conn.), Fairfield (Conn.), Chagrin Valley (Ohio), Jamesburg (N.J.) and New Brunswick (N.J.) all had outside courses with permanent brushes,

ARMAND LEONE JR. Where Did The Grit Go? In the second of this thr part series about "the

walls, and posts and rails. It was galloping and jumping without the need to count strides when there were 20 of them between fences. The gates were straight, and the walls were solid. Our small ponies had to jump 2'6" and 24' in-and-outs. We only had a 50-50 chance of making it in one stride, but we kept trying.

Continue reading part two here!

Part Three: What Happens Next?



Perfect Prep and whoa, whoa,

ho is wholly different than

Show jumping today is becoming less accessible to more Americans as the costs of participating increase. This is a dangerous trend, because the wealthy rider has become the new normal. Fifty years ago, riders made their way up the ranks riding both good and bad horses owned by others; now, most grand prix riders or their families own their own horses.

The youth of today need to avoid riding on easy street. Riding only nice horses and nice courses is fun and nice to watch, but it doesn't

develop the underlying foundation a horseman needs to be a great rider. So, how can we stop the mollification of the sport?

Continue reading part three here!

An equestrian athlete dedicated to fair play, safe sport and clean competition, Armand Leone served as a director on the board of the U.S. Equestrian Federation and was USEF vice president of international high performance programs for many years. He served on USEF and U.S. Hunter Jumper Association special task forces on governance, safety, drugs and medications, trainer certification and coach selection.

Leone is co-owner at his family's Ri-Arm Farm in Oakland, N.J., where he still rides and trains. He competed in FEI World Cup Finals and Nations Cups. He is a graduate of the Columbia Business School in New York and the Columbia University

School of Law. He received his M.D. from New York Medical College and his B.A.

from the University of Virginia. Connect with Leone Equestrian

Law!

